





Common Lane, Waverton Chester CH3 7QT Telephone (01244) 268985 www.waverton.cheshire.sch.uk

www.waverton.cheshire.sch.uk Email: admin@waverton.cheshire.sch.uk Head Teacher: Mrs Carla Cartwright







17th June 2025

Dear Waverton Families,

We have had a busy start to this half term, with lots of exciting educational opportunities and achievements across all year groups.

#### **Visits**

Our Year 4 pupils recently attended a residential trip to Burwardsley, which provided them with valuable experiences outside the classroom environment.

Meanwhile, our younger pupils have also been exploring learning beyond our school grounds. Year 1 visited Manorafon Farm, where they engaged with hands-on learning experiences, Year 2 went to Llandudno and our Reception children enjoyed their educational trip to Erddig.

# Sporting Achievements

Our Key Stage 2 pupils have represented the school exceptionally well in sporting competitions this term. They participated in rounders, cricket, and athletics events, achieving success across all three. I am particularly pleased to announce that our athletics team secured third place overall, reflecting the dedication and talent of our pupils.

# Sports Day

Looking ahead, we are looking forward to Sports Day on Thursday 26th June @ 1pm. Tickets (6 per family) will be sent home this week with pupils, entrance to the event will be via the gate behind the Village Hall only.

#### **Assessments**

Year 1 children have successfully completed the phonics screening check, demonstrating their developing reading skills. Additionally, our Year 4 pupils undertook the multiplication check, showing their mathematical progress throughout the year.

#### Absence from school

I would like to remind all parents that if your child is absent from school, please ensure you notify the office via email or phone. This helps us maintain accurate attendance records and ensures we can support your child appropriately upon their return.

# Our Vegetable Garden

We are very lucky to have an amazing volunteer who works with the children in our vegetable garden. This year we have an excellent crop of strawberries, which the children have been enjoying. 'They are delicious!' 'Yummy!' 'So sweet!'



# Waverton Village Fete

As always, our children were invited to go into the draw for Rose Queen/King, Maids of Honour, and Attendants.

The draw took place last week and are pleased to share the following

Rose Queen	-	Anabel	-	Year 5
Maids of Honour	-	Bonnie Ellie D	-	Year 5 Year 6
Attendants	-	Evelyn H Tilly S Delilah Penny Billy	- - - -	Rec Year 1 Year 2 Year 4 Rec

### Staffing

Sadly, Miss Kaur will be leaving us at the end of the term, and we wish her well in the future.

I am pleased to announce that we have appointed two excellent teachers to join our team in September, Mr Heard and Mrs Delaney-McGaw. They are looking forward to joining us at Waverton and will be in school on Wednesday  $16^{th}$  July for our transition morning.

The class organisation for the upcoming academic year will be as follows:

Reception - Mrs Jones

Year 1 - Mrs Croft and Mrs Rushton

Year 2 - Miss Duerden

Year 3 - Miss Tandy and Mrs Delaney-McGaw

Year 4 - Mrs RumneyYear 5 - Mr Heard

Year 6 - Mr Simpson.

These appointments ensure the continuity of high-quality education for all our pupils.

# Community News

Please see attached information local companies have asked us to share.

Waverton Village Fete - Baking Competition

Liverpool Brick Festival - Book now at <a href="https://www.LiverpoolBrickFestival.com">www.LiverpoolBrickFestival.com</a>

Kixx Summer Camp

Cheshire Horse Sanctuary Open Day

Little Actors Theatre Company

S4YC Summer Camp

Tarvin Tennis

Helsby U10s Football

Thank you for your continued support of our school community.

Mrs Cartwright

Headteacher